
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 DECEMBER 2007

 

EX.319/07
ENERGY SAVINGS TRUST ADVICE CENTRES (ESTAC) FOR CUMBRIA AND LANCASHIRE  (Key Decision)


Portfolio – Health and Wellbeing

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.118/07 advising that the contract for Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre finishes at the end of financial year 2007/08.  The Energy Saving Trust had decided to discontinue the funding of the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and put in place Energy Savings Trust Advice Centres (ESTAC) to cover a wider geographical area, including one serving Cumbria and Lancashire.

The Executive on 19 February 2007 (EX.032/07) had considered a previous report on the matter which gave extensive details of the strategic and operational issues in setting up such a Centre.  The Executive at that time had supported the principle of a working relationship between Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and Lancashire Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and for the submission of a tender for a sustainable energy centre for Cumbria and Lancashire, subject to a further report to a future meeting of the Executive.

The Director advised that the new centres would have a wider remit than the current EEACs, dealing with energy efficiency, transport, renewable energy, water recycling and waste minimisation etc.  She also provided further details on the proposal and sought permission for completion of the full EU tender for the Energy Saving Trust Advice Centre for Cumbria and Lancashire.

The Executive on 28 November 2007 (EX.310/07) had also requested further details on potential savings in relation to the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and the response to that request was incorporated within the Director's report.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

That permission be granted to complete the tender on terms to be agreed by the Health and Wellbeing portfolio holder, the Director of Development Services and the Director of Corporate Services.

Reasons for Decision - Supporting the proposal for the ESTAC would result in:

· Continued high profile of Carlisle City Council in the domestic carbon field;

· Continued development of the Cumbria Affordable Warmth strategy, currently led by CEEAC;

· Attraction of a significantly higher proportion of utility and central government funding per capita than other similar areas;

· Further development of the Local Area Agreement for affordable warmth for which CEEAC leads;

· Further integration of the public, private and third sector organisations to deliver income maximisation, social inclusion and environmental objectives.







